
Beeville ISD                                                                                                                                                                                    

School Health Advisory Council Meeting                                                                                                                                         

Thursday, November 6, 2014                                                                                                                                                   

Minutes 

The second SHAC meeting for the 2014-15 school year was held Thursday, November 6, 2014 from 

12:00 pm to 1:00 pm. Those in attendance were Adriana McKinnon of Women’s Shelter of South Texas, 

Janine Zander parent, Becky Williams community member, Reva Salazar MJHS student, Corina Garcia 

Administrator, Gracy Bryce PE Teacher, Sydnie Mcguire ACJHS student, Veronica Alaniz Administrator, 

Debra Velasco parent and Maximus Tx Health Steps, and Cindy Clendennen Co-chair.  

Items on the agenda included: 

Wellness Newsletter 

The SHAC approved the Wellness Newsletter to be distributed to parents, community, and BISD staff.   It 

was recommended and approved that another newsletter be released just prior to the Christmas break.  

The newsletter will include healthy snacks for children and New Year’s Resolution snacks.                                                                                                                                                  

Local School Wellness Plan Revision 

The SHAC reviewed, discussed and began the process of updating the current Local School Wellness 

Plan.  The committee agreed to create packets for teachers with useful information about activities that 

can be easily implemented within the classroom setting.  Even though school districts have been advised 

to revise the LWP, final regulations by the USDA are pending. 

Without further discussion, the meeting adjourned at approximately 1:00 pm. 

Future meetings include: February 5th, and April 2nd.  

Submitted by Cindy Clendennen, Co-chair 

 


